

Attachment 2

Project: March 2019 Montlake Freeway Station Closure
Location: SR-520 & Montlake
Background

The Montlake Freeway Station at SR-520 and Montlake Boulevard will close in March 2019 due to the Washington State Department of Transportation’s final phase of construction on SR-520.  All routes that currently serve the freeway station will now travel along SR-520 without stopping in the Montlake area.  There will not be a replacement stop within half a mile of the current Montlake Freeway Station. The affected routes include 252, 255, 257, 268, and 311.
service proposal : for ordinance approval
Revise all-day Route 255 and peak-only Routes 252, 257, 268, and 311 to remain on SR-520 without stopping at Montlake Boulevard.  These routes will no longer serve the Montlake Freeway Station and will have no replacement stop within half a mile.
	Route
	Description of change by ordinance

	252
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.

	255
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.

	257
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.

	268
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.

	311
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.


related administrative changes
In a related administrative change, custom bus Routes 982 and 986 will no longer serve the Montlake Freeway Station.
	Route
	Description of administrative change

	982
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.

	986
	Revise route to remain on SR-520.
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